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GLENDALE COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT

BUDGET COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

May 10, 2012

12:10 – 1:30 pm

The Budget Committee Meeting was called to order at 12:10 p.m.  

Present Voting: Ron Nakasone (chair), Jessica LoGuercio for Bill Elbettar (CSEA), Dr. Mary Mirch (Admin), Dr. Rick Perez (Admin), Aram Gambourian (ASGCC), Paul Mayer (Senate), Amir Nour (Admin), Suzanna Sargsyan (ASGCC), Saodat Aziskhanova (CSEA), Sarkis Sarkissian.  
Present Resource: Wayne Keller, Donna Voogt
Absent Resource:  Mike Scott    

Guests: Frankie Strong, Eric Johnston, Abe Barakat, Susan Courtey, Andy Stires, Alfred Ramirez, Brenda Jones, Ed Karpp, Hasmik Ghansbary, Kathy Holmes, Andra Verstraete, Dr. Dawn Lindsay
Quorum: (10):10 Out of 10 voting members present

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES:

MSC to approve the Minutes of the April 24, 2012 meeting as presented. 
	BUDGET UPDATE:
Ron gave an update on the State Budget:

Ron said that tax receipts have been coming in at about $3b below the original projections in the Governor’s Budget.   The May Revise will be released on May 14th, so we will be able to see how the governor will propose to address this shortfall.   
The current year deficit in property taxes and enrollment fees has improved.  The San Mateo Community College District has become a Basic Aid district.  This has freed up about $49 million of State funds that will be applied to the deficit.  As a result, the current year projected deficit is $100m and will produce an additional $650k in revenue for GCC.  This will help the college end the year with a 5% reserve balance.  The Department of Finance has indicated that they are looking at ways to address this deficit.  Hopefully, there will be good news in the May Revise.

It does not look like the Legislature agrees with the Governor’s proposal to use all the additional revenue available on buying down the deferral if the tax initiative passes.  They have been discussing the need to increase access and allocating funding for the student success task force recommendations.

The Governor’s/CFT initiative has collected enough signatures to qualify for the ballot.  The Munger initiative is also making progress. A third initiative which would increase taxes on corporations and out of state taxes is still in question.  Multiple initiatives may hurt the chances of any initiative passing.

The Senate Budget Sub-committee has approved the funding for the Lab/College Services Building.  Hopefully, it will be funded in the May Revise, This project has a 3 to 1 match of State and Measure G money.

Paul Mayer made the suggestion that, similar to the action used by the CSUs, that we could create a Task Force to investigate the possibility to increase the salary of the interim and permanent President’s position with Foundation funds; the salary could be made more competitive to attract a better pool of candidates. Ron said that CSU’s are in a little different situation as they have put a cap on state money used for the president’s salary.  No action was taken at this time. 
COLLEGE BUDGET EXEMPT COSTS:

Ron distributed the updated 2011-12 Exempt Cost Comparison spreadsheet for Budget Year 2011-12 and 2012-13 for review by the committee. 
There was discussion on the Legal line item.  The proposal estimated a $22.5K savings but would require a reduction or elimination of services from our state lobbyist.  This contract will end in June and after that will revert to a  month to month agreement.  The lobbyist has quoted a $1,000/month fee for the weekly newsletter or $2,500/month for all services except them carrying a bill for us.  Recipients of the newsletter found it to be valuable in getting information more timely.  The lobbyist has previously carried bills to allow community colleges the authority to issue citations for smoking violations and another bill to allow non-residents students to qualify for the student trustee.  Andra has found the lobbyist to be helpful and indicated Financial Aid has also used them.  Amir Nour made the motion to continue with the $1,000 per month newsletter through December, then to revisit the issue at that time when we know the status of the tax initiative. Since Pat Hurley was not at the meeting to explain Financial Aid’s use of the lobbyist, the committee decided to postpone the vote of eliminating or reducing the state lobbyist contract.  The motion was tabled and Ron said that we will discuss the issue of the Lobbyist and newsletter at the June meeting. 
VACANT POSITIONS:

The 2012-13 Vacant Position spreadsheet was distributed again as the committee had requested more time at the previous meeting to review the data.  Some positions will be permanently backfilled, some will be backfilled with hourly employees, and some will not be backfilled at all. 

· Saodat expressed CSEA’s desire to fill the Lead Warehouse Operator position as there were previously three permanent people working in the warehouse and now there is only one.

· Ron said that for this Central Receiving position, he wanted to fill the lead position internally, and make it permanent rather than use an hourly position.  The position of the successful candidate would be back filled with an hourly employee. 
· Ron recommended that vacant instructional faculty positions be backfilled @ 100% and all other positions partially backfilled.  The college no longer has a significant number of unfunded enrollment.  We are just a little above base enrollment.  60 FTES were added for Credit Instruction on the P-2 enrollment report to meet base enrollment numbers. 

· Jewel Price stated a need to fully backfill the counselor positions instead of half funding due to the needs and vacancies already in her department and thought the cuts were too extreme.  

· Mike Scott said that to implement the student success task force recommendations, more counselors will be required. 
· Ron stated that if the tax initiative does pass, the Legislature is considering allocating additional funding for the student success task force recommendations. 

· The Lead Warehouse Operator position and the three counselor positions were pulled from the Vacant Position spreadsheet and the committee voted on the backfill levels of the other positions.

OTHER
Ron reported that the Budget Reallocation Committee has one more meeting to complete its work.  The committee has identified $543K in savings.  
The new budget requests are being prioritized in the Standing Committees.
The next meeting will be held on May 22, 2012
Minutes submitted by:
Mark Darcourt / Administrative Services
	MSC to approve all the exempt cost budget changes except the State Lobbyist proposal.

MSC the Vacant Position spreadsheet’s  recommendation for filling and the level of backfill for all positions with the exception of the Lead Warehouse Operator and three counselor positions. 
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